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	Date Inspected:
	30/01/2018
	

	Officer:
	HM
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Removal of existing rear dormer and erection of first floor extension to rear with a ground floor lean-to infill extension.

	Site Address/Location:
	Back Lane Farm Back Lane Chipping PR3 2QA

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	No representations have been received in respect of this development.

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Highways/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	LCC Highways:
	

	No representations have been received in respect of the proposed development.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DMG2 – Strategic Considerations

Policy DMH5 – Residential & Curtilage Extensions
National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF)

	Relevant Planning History:

No relevant planning history.

	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

The application property lies in a row of 3 cottage type buildings in the open countryside approximately 1.5km south of Chipping.

	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

The proposal seeks consent for the removal of the existing dormer window and erection of a first floor extension measuring approximately 3m by 5m with a ridge height of approximately 5m and an eaves height of approximately 4m. The application also seeks consent for the erection of a single storey lean-to infill extension measuring approximately 3m by 2.5m with a ridge height of approximately 3.5m and an eaves height of approximately 2m. This will also include an overhand canopy measuring approximately 1m by 3m.

	Impact Upon Residential Amenity:

 With regards to the residential amenity of the neighbouring properties, there are no concerns. This is due to the proposals utilising an infilling opportunity and replacing an existing dormer window.

 While the proposed first floor extension may be larger than the existing dormer window there are no proposed windows on either the north or south elevation and as such there will be no significant impact on the residential amenity of the neighbouring properties through loss of privacy, nor there any unacceptable loss of light or outlook. Upon request the Juliet balcony was removed from the scheme and replaced with a window that reflects those below.

	Visual Amenity/External Appearance:

The proposed extensions will be finished with materials to match the existing property and will not in my opinion adversely impact the visual amenity of the area. Neither extension will be visible from the highway, Back Lane, in addition to both extensions remaining subservient to the host dwelling. As such I consider the proposed development to have no significant negative impact on the visual amenity and character of the area.

	Landscape/Ecology:

A bat survey was submitted with the application and found no evidence of bats or nesting birds at the application property.

	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

With all the above taken into consideration I recommend accordingly.

	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be granted.


